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To,

Ms. Sujata T. Ray,

Director (HR) BSNL,

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,
Janpath, New Delhi — 110 001

Madam,

Sub: - Holding of the JE LICE as offline exam - reg.

We wish to draw your kind attention to the subject mentioned above for favour of appropriate action.

Kindly recollect the discussion that took place on the subject, in the 37" meeting of the National Council held on
20.11.2018. In his initial remarks, the Secretary, Staff Side, drew the kind attention of the Chairman of the
National Council to the issue of holding the JE LICE as an “offline” exam.

The Secretary, Staff Side, referred to the poor results of the last JE LICE, which was held as an “online” exam on
28.01.2018. He stated that only 111 candidates, out of the total 1,800 candidates who appeared in the exam, got
qualified. He attributed the poor results to the system of conducting the JE LICE as “online” exam. He also pointed
out that most of the candidates were from the line staff, who did not possess any working knowledge in
computer. It was earnestly requested by him that, all Non-Executive to Non-Executive exams should be conducted
as “offline” exam. Further, he suggested that, a full-fledged computer training should be imparted to the qualified
candidates, so as to make them fully fit to handle the computer-related jobs.

The Chairman of the National Council was kind enough to appreciate that the suggestions of the Secretary, Staff
Side, were reasonable. She also assured that, the issue would be revisited for taking an appropriate decision.

In view of the foregoing, we once again earnestly urge upon you to kindly look into this issue and to ensure that
the next JE LICE is conducted as an “offline” exam.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,

[P. Abhimanyu]
General Secretary
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